

Kappa Kappa Psi Southwest District Council
Meeting Minutes
7 April 2017

1. **Meeting Called to Order:** 6:06 pm via Google Hangouts
2. **In attendance:** Makenzie Darby, Annie Jane, Keegan Turney
3. **President:**
 - a. Contact People for National Convention
 - i. Make sure to be updating the spreadsheet
 - ii. Proxy delegate form due July 4th
 1. Encourage everybody to get it turned in before school ends
 - iii. Contact everyone at least once before the end of April
 - iv. Try to encourage caravan with other nearby chapters
 - b. Badges of Brotherhood
 - i. Needs to revamped and think of new ideas
 - ii. By August decide if want to go forward with the program and have concrete, new ideas or we decide to not do it.
 - iii. If moving forward, want forms published by September
 - iv. Need to a good MAL with social media(;
 - v. Have an example on the website so people are clear how to fill it out
4. **Vice President of Programs:**
 - a. Met with TBS Counterpart, VPSP!
 - b. Talked about things with New Alto
 - i. Want a New Alto tab on website
 1. Instead of it being hidden underneath District Projects and Events
 2. Have specific on page: application for committee, application to submit something, old New Altos, etc.
 - ii. Really contacting all the KKPsi chapters to submit
 1. Possible starter ideas list
 2. Do and Do Not list for submissions
 - iii. Look at ways to promote New Alto
 - c. A Chapter Challenge
 - i. Project for chapters to engage with each other
 1. Challenge a nearby chapter
 - ii. Have once a semester challenges
 1. Consider one joint with TBS and then one separate for KKPsi
 - a. This will encourage chapter links and then also relations between brothers and sisters- more to come!
 - d. Southwest District Service Fundraiser
 - i. Now called the 'Bands for Change' not 'Penny Wars.'
 - ii. It will be the same thing, but need more ways to donate
 1. Maybe some kind of donations allowed through PayPal, GoFundMe- contact governors for further thoughts
 - iii. Make sure it is clear where the money is going

- iv. Have chapters submit a school near them and why they need the money and then Joint Council can decide who needs it more
- v. Open up applications August 1st, and have them due end of September
- vi. Could have from December until Convention to raise the money!

5. Secretary/Treasurer:

- a. Chapter Assistance Grant
 - i. \$1000 from last year for Nat Con and then \$1200 for the rest of the year
 - 1. Check with governors for approval
 - ii. Majority vote to decide if allocate funds
 - iii. People need money for different events
 - 1. Have deadlines: Summer, Fall, Winter, and Spring
 - a. More general deadlines
 - b. If there is an emergency or anything that does not allow for abiding by the rules, let us know why we would need to look at it sooner
 - 2. For example: If need funds, have to wait for 1st of the Month, which is when we will be looking about them.
 - 3. Make sure to submit the form before the event you need money for, and keep in mind when the Council will be reviewing submissions.

6. Meeting Adjourned: 7:15 pm

Next Meeting: After Packet submissions, Date TBD